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Welcome Back! 
                                    By Samuel Nsengiyumva 

By the time you read this 
newsletter, it will be a few 
days or hours before or after 
our Back to Church Sunday.  
This significant event in our 
shared life and mission is an 
occasion to give thanks to God 
for His grace that has 

sustained us through an unprecedented time of 
the COVID-19 global pandemic.  While we are 
not entirely out of the woods, there is reason to 
be grateful and celebrate. It is also an occasion 
to return to regular programming following the 
summer break.  

The Ministry Fair, the main feature of the event, 
is also an occasion for us to highlight and 
celebrate the faithfulness of so many of us who 
continue, against all odds, to give of our time, 
talent and treasure, in service to each other and 
to our neighbors near and far. To God be the 
glory! 

As I write this, I am filled with gratitude and 
great expectation of what God is doing among 
us.  I am excited about the many programs, some 
of which have already begun, and those that will 
begin soon.  I am grateful for the monthly 
Pancake Breakfast hosted by our men’s group 
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and the opportunity to enhance our sense of 
belonging, to bless others through the proceeds.  
I am also excited about the choir, the Wednesday 
Bible Study, and the Adult Sunday School, all of 
which resumed last week.   

I am looking forward to the annual Blessing of 
Animals (October 1), the Ministry Fair (October 
2), the Celebration of Episcopal Schools 
(October 6), the resumption of our Saturday 
4:15pm service (October 8) the School Golf 
Benefit (October 29), the dedication of our 
restored Windows (November 6), Consecration 
Sunday (November 20), the Celebration of 
Generosity & Dedication of the Thomas W. 
Alles wing at Holy Trinity School (December 
1), and many other exciting events in the next 
few months.  I pray you will be able to 
participate in as many of these events as 
possible. 

Most importantly, I am looking forward to the 
many opportunities to connect, grow, and serve 
alongside each one of you; as we together 
answer Christ’s call to let our little lights shine 
so that those who see our good works may 
glorify our Father in heaven (Matthew 5:16).  It 
is a joy and great privilege for me to be part of 
this warm and welcoming community of faith 
we know as Holy Trinity.  I pray the Holy Spirit 
will continue to help me use the gifts He has 
given me to play my part in making Holy Trinity 
a place for all people to belong, blossom, and 
bless.   

I am particularly looking forward to getting to 
know all the new people God has brought to us 
most recently, and the many others who, we 
believe, God will continue to bring.  I am also 
looking forward to seeing all our friends who 
have been away for the summer or staying home 
due to concerns over COVID-19.  This is truly 
an exciting time to be at Holy Trinity, Fruitland 
Park.  Welcome back!  

Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

Vestry Meeting Highlights 
September, 2022 

The Vestry met for their monthly meeting on 
Wednesday, September 21, 2022 to discuss 
matters of importance to the life and mission of 
our church. 

1. The meeting began with prayer and 
meditation from the book Meditations 
for Vestry Members. 
 

2.  The Vestry reviewed the minutes from 
August. 
 

3. Many Ministry Team liaisons shared 
highlights from their meetings.  
 

4. The Vestry reflected on reports the 
reports from the various ministry teams.  
Great things continue to happen at 
church and school. Please add the 
following wonderful upcoming events to 
your calendar: 

October 2 - Back to Church Sunday and 
Ministry Fair 

October 6 - Celebration of Episcopal 
Schools at St. George 

October 8- Saturday Services Resume at 
4:15 PM 

October 23 - Stewardship Campaign 
Begins 

October 29 - School Golf Benefit 

November 16 - Church Window 
Dedication 

November 20 - Consecration Sunday 

December 1- Celebration of Generosity 
and School Building Dedication 

January 29 - Annual Meeting 

5. Fr. Samuel gave a Rector’s Report that 
highlighted his activities in the past 
month.  He is passionate about the school 
and its students.  He is actively meeting 
with other churches in the area sharing 
the “Good News” happening at the 
HTES and seeking support in a variety of 
ways.  Fr. Samuel mentioned an increase 
in new visitors to our church, which is 
great. Fr. Samuel is very excited about 
updating our church website and plans to 
begin with the Vestry.  In addition, he 
has been attending all of the ministry 
team meetings as they prepare for the 
upcoming ministry fair on October 2, 
2022. 
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6. The Vestry approved the treasurer’s 
report as presented. A copy of this report 
will be placed in the Parish Hall for those 
that may be interested. 
 

7. The Vestry, along with Fr. Samuel, 
hopes you will stop by the parish hall 
after church on Sunday, October 2nd, to 
see all of the wonderful ministries our 
church has to offer.  Each ministry team 
is excited to share what is going on at 
Holy Trinity. It’s amazing,  heart-
warming and wonderful.  Not just for 
those receiving, but also for those 
participating.  See you there! 
 

8.  The Vestry meeting ended with a 
closing prayer. 

Debbie Lally, Secretary 

Sr. Warden’s Report 
All I can say about Holy Trinity right now is 
“this joint is jumping”  We have many events 
planned over the next couple of months.  We are 
so excited to have these opportunities for our 
Church Family to be able to come together; 
opportunities the pandemic had denied us. 

October 1st, we will have the “Blessing of the 
Animals”.  This will take place outside the 
Parish Hall at 10am.  Last year we had a 
wonderful assortment of pets: dogs, cats and a 
beautiful parrot.  All behaved and wagged their 
ways through the blessings.  

October 2nd, we will have our “Ministry Fair”.  
The various Ministries: Altar Guild, I.W.C., 
Hospitality and Outreach, just to name a few, 
will have tables with information describing the 
work they do.  There will be sign-up sheets for 
volunteers.  We are hoping some of you will be 
so impressed, you will want to join the 
merriment. 

October 6th, the Annual Episcopal Schools 
Celebration will be held at St. George Episcopal 
Church in Lady Lake from 6pm-7:30pm.  Fr. 
Samuel will be leading the service and our 
students will be serving as readers.  This is 
giving Holy Trinity an opportunity to show how 
our students thrive at our school.  St. George  is 

allowing us to use their facility in support for our 
school and our students. 

October tops off with The Holy Trinity School 
Golf Benefit.  This event is October 29th at 
Harbor Hills.  Brochures and sign-ups are in the 
Parish Hall.  If you cannot golf, you can join us 
for lunch and the raffles.  We need “gift baskets” 
for the “Lucky Number” Raffle and volunteers 
to cover the various events at the Benefit.  Come 
and join us in support of our School. 

October 30th, my favorite Sunday, “Pancake 
Breakfast” presented by the best pancake 
makers in the East, our Men’s Group. 

November will be just as busy.  We will have 
recognition for the new windows as well as the 
Annual Pledge Drive for next year.  I will save 
those details for our next issue. 

I hope to see many of you at these events as we 
work our way to an active and thriving “Church  
Family”. 

Doris Brennan – Senior Warden 

Treasurer’s Summary Report 
August, 2022 

Contributions  Actual  Budget 
    Pledges  $14,655 $  21,527 
    Other Income $  1,184 $    1,768 
 Total  $15,839 $  23,295 
Expenses             $28,126           $  23,295
  

Lay not up for yourselves treasures upon earth, 
where moth and rust doth corrupt, and where 
thieves break through and steal: but lay up for 
yourselves treasures in heaven, where neither 
moth nor rust doth corrupt, and where thieves do 
not break through nor steal. Matthew 6:19,20 

Russ Casson, Treasurer  

Are You a Member of Holy Trinity’s 
Heritage Society? 
Our Heritage Society consists of parishioners 
who have made a planned gift to Holy Trinity’s 
endowment.  This may be a result of a gift 
already made to our endowment fund, or simply 
having included a future bequest to Holy 
Trinity’s endowment in your will or trust. 
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If you have done so, you are a member of our 
Heritage Society!  We plan to recognize our 
members in several ways, including your 
name(s) on the plaque in our Parish Hall, and an 
event to be announced soon.  There is certainly 
no obligation to do so, but we would like to 
recognize your generosity.  Please let any vestry 
member, Endowment Committee member 
(Mike Browne, Parker Bauer, or Paul Harmon), 
or Mark Welton know so we can include you! 

Mark Welton 

School Board Report 

HTES SENIORS ATTEND COLLEGE 

Now that the 2022-23 school year is underway, 
our HTES students are settling into a routine. 
New students are acclimating to a new school, 
new teachers, making new friends, and returning 
students are reconnecting with teachers and 
friends. For two seniors this school year also 
brings a new opportunity. These seniors are 
taking college courses as dual enrolled students, 
which means that they are taking college level 
classes, as well as completing their high school 
graduation requirements at HTES. 

Both students were required to take entrance 
exams to be accepted to their respective schools, 
Lake Tech, with locations throughout Lake 
County, and Lake-Sumter State College, located 
in Leesburg. As high school students taking 
college courses, their tuition at these schools is 
steeply discounted, allowing them to get a head 
start on their post-secondary education and 
careers with minimal cost. 
 

Lake Tech offers a variety of technical and 
career specific certificate courses; our student is 
enrolled in computer technology. He is on target 

to obtain his first certificate in November, and 
his second certificate just after he graduates 
from HTES. 
 

LSSC offers a wide array of academic programs 
ranging from Arts and Humanities to STEM to 
Business. Our student will be taking general 
education courses as she works toward an 
Associate’s Degree. 
 

Justin McCallister, Head of School at HTES, 
commented that he is “incredibly proud of both 
students”, and that their admission to these 
colleges is a “result of their hard work and 
attention to their classes” at HTES. It should be 
mentioned that their college acceptances are also 
a testament to the dedication of Mr. McCallister 
and the HTES staff, including their commitment 
to ensure that each of our students succeeds in 
reaching their potential. 
 

Laura Bustin 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

OUTREACH CHRISTMAS PROJECTS 

Your Outreach Committee will be offering two 
(2) ways to help out this Christmas with 
children’s projects. The first project is the 
Salvation Army Christmas Angels, we will have 
20 children’s wish lists. We have participated in 
this project for the last 2 years. You can choose 
your Angel online and buy for him or her and 
bring wrapped gifts in to church for us to deliver. 
Your gift tag must be attached to the gift. Or you 
can contribute monetarily toward or for the 
Angel. Our deadline is not set yet for this 
project. This Christmas Angel Project benefits 
children of Lake and Sumter Counties. 

The second project we will be supporting this 
year will be the Operation Christmas Child, run 
by Samaritan’s Purse. We were given 50 
Shoeboxes and have hopes of filling as many of 
them as possible. These shoeboxes will be 
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available for pickup at our Ministry Fair table on 
Sunday, October 2 after each Services. Your list 
of suggested items to fill the box with will be 
included then. They are asking us to include 
$10.00 for shipping with each box we fill. 
Again, if you had rather give monetarily toward 
or for a shoebox, you can do that too. Our 
deadline has been set for all shoeboxes to be 
brought in to HTEC by Sunday November 6 so 
we can transport them to the shipping location. 
This Operation Christmas Child Project benefits 
children internationally. Questions, feel free to 
reach out to any Outreach Committee Member. 
They are Julie Sligh, Jim Kelly, Debbie Lally, 
Annette Freeman or Father Samuel. 

Thank You, 
Annette Freeman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
2023 Stewardship Program  
Just a reminder folks.  We will be kicking off the 
2023 Stewardship Program during the month of 
October.  So, keep your eyes and ears open for 
important information regarding this.  The 2023 
Stewardship Program is not a plea for donations 
for this year - it is simply your pledge for your 
offerings and donations for 2023.  Which will 
help your Vestry get a head up as to how much 
money they will have to work with in 2023 and 
assist them in putting a balanced budget 
together.  More information will be coming to 
you during the month of October.  The 
Stewardship Program is always an exciting part 
of the year, and one that I look forward to.   

Your 2023 Stewardship Chairman 
Pat McLaughlin  

 
 
 

PASTORAL CARE 

For pastoral care 
we welcome you to contact: 

Deacon Charlie Perrin  
(917-856-7987) or 

charlieperrin@outlook.com,  

 Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 
 (920-226-0050) or 

rector@holytrinityfp.com; 
 or call the church office Monday 
through Thursday during office 

hours.   

Please continue to phone or email 
your prayer requests to 352-787-
1500 or office@holytrinityfp.com 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

June 19 – October 8, 2022  

Sunday 8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist Rite 2 
(with no music) 

   10:30 a.m.– Holy Eucharist Rite 2 
(with Organ Music) 
                        (Live-streamed on Facebook) 

Wednesday 11:30 a.m. - Healing Service 
with Communion (Live-streamed on  
                              Facebook) 

Saturday 4:15 p.m. services to resume on 
Saturday October 8, 2022 

 

Please Note:   

Last Sunday Of The Month 
 

Breakfast is served following the 8:00am 
service and ends prior to the 10:30am 
service.  There is plenty of time for 
parishioners to eat breakfast either before 
or after their service and support our Holy 
Trinity School.  Cost is $7.00 per person.  
Hope to see you there!! 
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Holy Trinity School Golf Benefit 
Holy Trinity School Golf Benefit with thanks to 
the generous ongoing support from Blackston 
Financial.  We are one month from  the greatest 
golf benefit on  Saturday, October 29 being held 
to support our students at Holy Trinity School. 

We have 85 golfers on board and 1/2 way to our 
financial goal of $20,000 to help our kids we 
need to keep the momentum going. If there are 
people you’ve been meaning to contact, please 
DO IT NOW.  

Every dollar, gift basket, gift  card received can 
make a real difference in the amount that we 
donate to OUR school. Our students’ futures 
depend on it.  

Let’s not let them down. 😊😊 

Any questions? Please contact Judy Monin. at 
Moninjudy@gmail.com 

Judy Monin 

 

Recap of Holy Hacker Outing 
Saturday, September 10th 

There were 35 Holy Hackers signed up to play 
today, but three of them had to cancel out.  Two 
of the cancellations were John & Mary Jo 
Neidow.  They called me first thing this 
morning to let me know that they had just been 
notified that their Bed & Breakfast in Michigan 
had sustained a major water line break last 
night.  The leak was in an upstairs bathroom, 
and water was pouring down into the dining 
room on the first floor.   Their handyman finally 
got the water cut off.  But now they have some 
major repairs to schedule.  There were no guests 
staying there at this time so that was a good 
thing.  Please keep John and Mary Jo in your 
thoughts and prayers. 

A total of 32 Holy Hackers showed up to play 
this morning and the fellowship and camaraderie 
commenced as soon as the first few groups 
arrived.  We had four guests join us today - 
Valeria McGathy's step-daughter and grand-
daughter Hanna & Heather McGathy, who are 
visiting with her this week - along with two 
friends of Janey Pullen & Terry Osborne - Mary 
Eli and Jack Dillon.  Hopefully these two will 
become permanent Holy Hackers.  Jack and I hit 
it off immediately as he is a fine Irish Gentleman 
- he even had a couple of Irish jokes for me that 
I have added to my list.  Also joining us for 
lunch today was one of our regular lunch guests 
Julia Shoup - Peter Coughlin's significant 
other.  We also had a surprise guest drop in - 
Father Samuel joined us for lunch, and it is 
always a pleasure to see his smiling face come 
into the room.   

 

Oh, and it was a beautiful day on the course to 
be sure.  The sun was shining with just a bit of 
an overcast to start  keeping it comfortable, but 
then the clouds parted and the sun came bearing 
down and heated things up.  Thank goodness we 
were only playing nine holes and arrived back at 
the clubhouse at 11:00 AM.  I do not believe I 
could have taken another nine holes.  I always 
try to include a little humor in these writings, but 
after talking to John and Mary Jo this morning I 
just could not think of anything to joke about 
today.  However, today's golf was pretty dog- 
gone good.    

Two teams tied for the #1 Position this morning 
- Both TEAM #3 - Gloria Metzger, Molly 
McGlone, Peter Coughlin, and Ray Vallee and 
TEAM #7 - Janey Pullen & Terry Osborn and 
their guests Mary Eli & the Irishman himself 
Jack Dillon strutted back into the clubhouse 
smiling from ear to ear as they recorded a (6 
Under Par) 26 on their scorecards.  And try as I 
may I could not find any erasures, nor scratch 
outs on either card.  And I must add that TEAM 
#3 actually scored an Eagle on Hole #1 - yes that 
is the hole with the big ole tree smack dab in the 
middle of the fairway... Congratulations ladies 
and gentlemen on a job well done.   

2nd Place was taken by the mighty TEAM #1 - 
Jackie Murphy, Mandy Panilillo (our very own 
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Vestry Member) along with Father Ted Koelln, 
and the ever-famous ex Senior Warden Dan 
Curtis - these four Holy Hackers did not just 
walk back into the clubhouse - they actually 
danced in holding their scorecard high and 
singing "It's a Wonderful World" as they had 
scored a (4 Under Par) 28.  Great job folks. 

Now boys and girls the good news does not stop 
there - - - - as 3rd Place was claimed by three 
teams - yep you heard me correctly - three 
teams....  TEAM #4 - Judy & Greg Monin and 
Sara & Bruce May - TEAM #5 - Debbie & 
Randy Siver (our very own Junior Warden) and 
Naomi & Dave Aldrich (another one of our 
illustrious Vestry Members) - and TEAM #6 - 
Ann & Steve Oakes, Jerry Huetz & Robert 
Freeman (another one of our Vestry Members) 
do I see a conspiracy of the leadership forming 
here?  These three teams came skipping back 
into the clubhouse - grinning from ear to ear, 
holding hands - and proudly displaying their 
scorecards showing a (1 Under Par) 
31.   Another great golf demonstration by these 
folks. 

Now this leaves only one team to discuss.  This 
would be TEAM #8 Gail & Jonathan Hole and 
Gerry Howell & Pat McLaughlin (yours 
truly).  They may be the last team I talk about 
today, but I for one feel they were the best on the 
course.  Yes that is right - we may not have been 
under par, but we shot Even Par 32 throughout 
the course, and were so close to a hole in one, 
two eagles, and a number of birdies - but just 
could not bring them home - not even in our 
dreams.  But as Jonathan whispered to me as we 
walked back into the clubhouse with our heads 
held high - "Wait until next month!"   

Just remember boys and girls - Fall is upon us 
and cooler weather is ahead - Oh yeah October 
is just around the corner, and the next Holy 
Hacker Outing will take place on Saturday 
October 8th....  The sign-up sheet will be on the 
bulletin board in the Parish Hall after the 8:00 
AM Service Sunday.  So don't wait and don't 
hesitate - beat the rush and signup early.  If you 
cannot get to the Parish House to sign-up simply 
email pmclaugh7@gmail.com  telling me that 
you wish to play and I will add your name to the 
list.  There is another very important golf outing 

taking place next month and that is the "Holy 
Trinity School Golf Benefit With Ongoing 
Support From Blackston Financial Advisory 
Group" - if you have not yet signed up to play - 
put a team together and sign-up ASAP - also talk 
to your friends, neighbors, and everyone you 
meet - get them to put a team together and sign-
up.  Let's fill Harbor Hills Golf Course to 
capacity and support our great school. 

Well boys and girls that's about all I have for this 
month as I am out of breath and out of words.  I 
will see you on the course next month and in 
Church on Sunday.  Good bye - Good Luck - 
And Good Golf!!!!! 

In Christ's Name 
Your Golf Guy  
Pat McLaughlin 

One of the features of Holy Trinity Church is the 
lych (rhymes with ditch) gate that is located at 
the south entrance to the church yard facing 
Spring Lake Road. It was erected in 1889 from 
funds donated by Emily Tatham. 

Although lych gates are often found in Anglican 
churchyards in Europe, they are fairly rare in the 
United States. The purpose of a lych gate is to 
provide a resting place for the casket and pall 
bearers before the priest arrives to accompany 
the funeral procession into the church. 
Currently, it is common for prayers to be said 
with the family before the procession. 

The lych gate is cited as part of Holy Trinity’s 
placement on the National Register of Historic 
Places in 1975. In 2011, the Timucua Chapter of 
Colonial Dames XVII Century erected a plaque 
as part of an historic marking ceremony of the 
lych gate.  
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Next month: What is the story about the Good 
Shepherd stained glass window? 

Russ Casson 

 
Human Factors 

Poverty has a human face, 

Prejudice, a human mind, 

Hate has a human heart, 

Injustice, as old as time. 
 

Jealousy has a selfish owner, 

Avarice blinds the soul, 

Pride, a trick of the deceiver, 

On earth with these he trolls. 
 

And yet, 
 

Goodness resides in us all, 

Remorse, an internal reminder, 

Fairness, a salve to our greed, 

And kindness, a healing binder,  
 

Patience is a path of choice, 

Forgiveness, a gift bestowed, 

Faith brings a lasting hope, 

Love, a paladin for the soul. 
 

Just thinking how cruel humans can be to each 
other, while at the same time, we have a great 
capacity to love and protect others as well as 
ourselves.  What a paradox presented by God’s 
gift of choice. 

November 9, 2020 
Ron Whetsell 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard White 

Terry Colla 

Sara May 

Lee Stanton 

Barbara Turner 

Mike Browne 

David Aldrich 

Barbara Kelly 

Ron Whetsell 

Kenneth Herring 

Jerry Huetz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jerry & Judy Huetz 

Jim & Janet Callahan 

David & Naomi Aldrich 

Bob & Annette Freeman 

Ron & Cherrie Whetsell 

Sid & Deb Yee 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Oct. 1, 10:00am: Blessing of Animals/Pets): Our annual blessing of animals in 
commemoration of the Feast of St. Francis is scheduled for Saturday October 1, 10:00 
am, in the church yard.  The event is open to everyone.  Feel free to invite your friends 
and neighbors. 

October 2, 8:00 am & 10:30am: Back to Church Sunday/ Ministry Fair: Sunday 
October 2, will be our celebration of Back to Church following our summer 
schedule.  The Ministry Fair will be a display of the ways we use our time and talent to 
the glory of God and the benefit of His people near and far.  It will also be an opportunity 
for our members and friends to discern which specific ministries God might be calling 
them to play a more active role.  This is an opportunity to invite your family, friends and 
neighbors to "Come and See."  Refreshments will be served. 

October 2, 8:00 & 10:30 am: New Member Welcome Ceremony (From Guest to 
Participant): On Sunday October 2, our Back to Church Sunday, we will officially 
welcome those who have recently joined us and expressed their desire to make Holy 
Trinity their spiritual home.  The ceremony will be held at both services.  If you are new 
to Holy Trinity and wish to make it your spiritual home, please let the rector know so you 
may be added to the list.   

October 6: Episcopal Schools Celebration: Episcopal Schools Celebration is a program 
of the National Association of Episcopal Schools (NAES) as a time to give thanks 
proclaim to our community and the Church the good news that is our school.  Due to 
limited space, the celebration will be held at St. George Episcopal Church in the Villages 
on Thursday October 6, at 6:00 pm in the evening. All are invited to come and hear 
what God is doing through our school. 

October 29: Holy Trinity School Golf Benefit: Our annual school Golf Benefit is 
scheduled for Saturday October 29.  Everyone is invited to participate by volunteering, 
inviting friends, donating or soliciting donations, or simply showing up to support the 
event.  For more on how you could help, feel free to contact Judy Monin at 440-725-0973 
or visit  

www.HolyTrinitySchoolGolf.com. 

November 6: Dedication of restored church windows.  

The dedication of our restored church windows is scheduled for Sunday Nov. 6 at the 
10:30 am service. We praise God for all those who contributed to the project. 

November 20: Consecration Sunday: Our annual Consecration/Stewardship Sunday 
will be held on November 20 as we once again renew our commitment to love and love 
and serve the Lord in word and action by setting apart a portion of our financial blessings 
toward God’s mission in this place and beyond for the coming year.  This year’s theme is 
“More than Enough.”   
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December 1: A Celebration Of Generosity & Dedication of the Thomas W. Alles 
Wing At Holy Trinity School:  

On Thursday Dec. 1, 2:00 pm, we will be celebrating the generosity of all those who have 
made our mission possible with the dedication of the 2 classroom buildings made possible 
through the generosity of the late Mr. Thomas W. Alles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONLINE SURVEYS AND SIGN-UPS 

Growing Together Initiative Sign-Up 

In an effort to respond to the identified needs in the recent survey, we have created a sign-
up form for you to let us know how you wish to participate in the various activities.  Please 
take some time and respond as you feel led.  Click here to access the sign-up form. 

School Golf Benefit Volunteers Needed: Volunteers are needed to help in a 
variety of ways at the School Golf Benefit on October 29.  To sign-up online, please 
click here. 

School Golf Benefit Sign-Up:  Our annual Holy Trinity School Golf 
Benefit is scheduled to take place at Harbor Hills Country Club on Saturday October 
29th.  Please plan to join us and invite your family and friends to this fun-filled and 
transformational event. You may register at www.HolyTrinitySchoolGolf.com. Sponsor 
Packages are available on the website. We are also in need of volunteers to help with 
various aspects. For all other questions contact Judy Monin at 440-725-0973. 

Episcopal Relief & Development (ERD) Disaster Fund 

In response to the various disasters around the country and beyond, ERD has established 
a Disaster Fund.  To donate to the fund, please click here.  Thank you! 
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An opportunity to be a blessing in honor 
of our “Blessings of the Animals” Event 

taking place on 
Saturday October 1, at 10:00 AM 

 
YOU COULD HELP BY DONATING SOME 

OF THE ITEMS BELOW TO THE LAKE 
COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY 

“High Priority Items” are as follows: 
CANNED CAT FOOD 

Cats prefer the "pate" or “classic" type 
DRY CAT/KITTEN FOOD: Iams Orange (cat) 

Purple Bag kitten food. 
CANNED DOG FOOD 

DRY DOG FOOD: A few suggestions: Pedigree Adult/Purina 
One Smartblend Adult/Iams, Proactive Adult 

 
There are lots of other practical things 

like paper towels and bleach on their list 
of needs. 

 

Items may be left in the Parrish Hall on 
the stage in box marked Lake County 

Humane Society throughout the month 
of October, and then we will take them 

to LAKE COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY. 
You could also give a monetary gift, 

just note Lake County Humane 
Society in memo line. 
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September Birthdays 
On September 18th, we honored all whose who had a birthday in September with a cake in the Fellowship 
Hall.   We hope to continue this practice by honoring those monthly birthdays on the second Sunday of 
the month.  
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